CENWP-OD-B								            05 April 2023

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD 

SUBJECT: 23BON014 MFR BON B2CC, Spillbay 1, and Spillbay 18 Closure for Avian Line Install
Prior to B-Branch erosion work, the Powerhouse 2 Corner Collector (B2CC) avian array and Spillway avian array were removed to provide boat access to the Spillway Tailrace. B-Branch erosion work was completed on Friday 31 March.
On the morning of Tuesday 04 April, Bonneville Riggers attempted to re-install the B2CC and Spillway avian arrays. This work requires the use of work boats within the Bonneville Main Dam Tailrace Boat Restricted Zone (BRZ). Due to the hazardous nature and location of the work, the B2CC and entire Spillway must be closed. Spillbays 1 and 18 were closed from 0730 to 0910. The B2CC was closed from 0745 to 1200. Unfortunately, the wire used on 04 April was inadequate and riggers were forced to abandon the operation after multiple lines snapped.
More robust wire has been purchased and avian line install will resume on 07 and 08 April. During this time, the entire Bonneville Spillway, including Spillbays 1 and 18, will be tagged out and not available for spill between 0700 and 1700 on both days, until completion. The B2CC will also be closed during this time.
Fish Impacts: 
The B2CC provides downstream migration surface passage at PH2. For these hours, the B2CC passage route will be unavailable. The ITS and DSM2 will be fully operational and the only other downstream passage route available during this time. 
Spillbay 1 provides attraction flow to the Cascades Island Fishway Entrance. Spillbay 18 provides attraction flow to the Bradford Island B-Branch Fishway Entrance. The fishways will both continue operating within criteria during this time, providing a sufficient upstream migration route.
Sincerely,
Bonneville Project Fisheries
Comments from others – 
-----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz <lort@critfc.org> 
Sent: Friday, April 07, 2023 12:29 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M CIV USARMY CENWP (USA) <Tammy.M.Mackey@usace.army.mil>
Subject: [Non-DoD Source] Re: FPOM: Official Coordination 23BON014 MFR Avian line reinstallation
Appreciate the update, little unclear why the wire was not adequate this is not the first time this work has been done, trying to understand what has changed or caused this issue, wrong type of wire, wire was defective, wire was actual made from human hair?
thanks
tom
________________________________
